Rotary District 6510 Disaster Response Committee
Minutes April 9, 2019
Members present on the call:
Chair PDG Joe Miller; iPDG Jill Pietrusinski; PDG Jeff Thornton; PDG Wayne Gerlock; Chris Clark; Debbie Miller; September McAdoo
PDG Joe Miller reported that thing went well at LOLPETS.  Also, he had attended the SPARC (Shawnee Preparedness and Response Coalition) meeting on April 8th.  SPARC accepted us as a member, which is a no cost to us.  Joe will be the primary member with September and Wayne as the alternate members.  Joe was able to talk with many of the other members to open the door of communication.  
May 1st is the next VOAD meeting in Springfield and Joe, Debbie and Wayne will try to make that meeting.
It was pointed out that Disaster Aid USA has called Joe a couple of times to see if we were ready to go to Nebraska and/or Iowa to work with the flooding.  We declined because the trailer is not ready, because of several things (inside not completed, no license plate, no insurance certificate).
We need to come up with people to travel with the trailer and pull the trailer to District Events.  Chris suggested that we have clubs to each come up with a team of 2 or more members to pull and work with trailer, because not always are the same group of people able to go every time.
Where do we stand on the trailer?  The license plate arrived on April 12th but the Certificate of Insurance is missing.  Both Maryland and Illinois require an insurance certificate to be with the Trailer.  An email requesting the certificate again will be sent with in the next two days.  Wednesday the 17th some of the member are meeting to lay out what is needed in the trailer and get those items ordered.  The first generator has been ordered and scheduled for delivery on Tuesday April 23rd.
It was discussed to get the “Rotary Community Core” at Carbondale involved but no one was assigned to do this.
Money collected:  $30 was collected in the donation jar at LOLPETS; Marion Club $1,000; West Frankfort Club $500 and Metropolis Club $500.  We need committee members to ask for donations from their club and neighboring clubs to outfit the trailer and rebuild our reserve.
The Committee agreed we should attend the District Assembly and present a short presentation at the District Assembly April 27th.  Also, to take the Trailer for people to see and tour.
Jill agreed to send out a survey monkey to the Disaster Committee members.  Jill to come to the Marion area and do a video about the trailer to help put together a program to take to the clubs to better help them understand the Disaster Committee.
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